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As the number of passengers using U.S. airports is growing, federal funding for airport improvement and 
expansion is stuck at about the same level as 2000, the year of the last increase in the passenger facility 
charge, which remains capped at $4.50 per passenger for each flight segment — and will not change 
under the new FAA authorization law. Also frozen in time is the Airport 
Improvement Program, which hasn’t fluctuated much in nominal amount 
since fiscal 2001, with inflation eroding its purchasing power.
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AIP grants, $4.42 billion
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Airport Improvement Program

AIP provides grants for aircraft 
operations, such as runway construction, 
airfield lighting, land acquisition, weather 
observation stations, planning studies 
and safety improvements.

Passenger Facility Charge

PFC funds are used for a wide range of 
FAA-approved projects, including passenger 
terminals, ground access improvements, 
security enhancements, noise reduction and 
increased air carrier competition.
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